
 

November 26, 2024 
 
 
Marci Ivanic, County Clerk 
County of Middlesex 
399 Ridout Street North 
London, ON   N6A 2P1 
 
RE: Suspension of the Western Fair Association Programming Council 
 
Dear Marci, 
 
This is to inform you that the Western Fair Association Board of Governors made the decision to 
suspend the operation of the Programming Council for this year (Nov. 2024 – Oct. 2025) and it was 
confirmed at our Annual General Meeting on November 7, 2024. 
 
As a result, the terms for the Middlesex County Representative, Brian Ropp, and the Warden of 
Middlesex County, Aina DeViet, have ceased until such time the Programming Council is reconstituted.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Reg Ash, CEO 
 
reg@westernfairdistrict.com 
(226) 242-4961 


